
SharePoint Credit Union – Choose A Charity 

Voting Guidelines 

• Effective January 4, 2021, through January 31, 2021, a voter may vote for any of the chosen 
eligible nonprofit agencies (as defined below) of his/her choosing every 24 hours at 
https://www.sharepointcu.com/chooseacharity 

• The voting will be limited to one per day based on the voter’s provided email address. 
• Voting closes at 11:59 p.m. CST on January 31, 2021. 
• Voter must enter a valid email address on the website voting platform to vote. 
• No purchase necessary. 
• Void where prohibited. 

Awards Guidelines 

• Each eligible nonprofit agency that has been chosen is in the 8-county metro. 
• At the conclusion of the four-week voting period, the top vote recipient will receive a $5,000 

donation from SharePoint. The second-place winner will receive a $2,000 donation from 
SharePoint. The third-place winner will receive a $1,000 donation from SharePoint. 

• The winning nonprofit agencies may be asked to participate in media promotion or photo 
opportunities with SharePoint Credit Union 

Eligible Nonprofits 

• This list of Minnesota-based nonprofit agencies included in Choose A Charity were suggested by 
staff and members and have been approved based on the IRS website. 

• Organizations eligible are registered as a 501(c)(3) with the IRS within our 8-county footprint in 
Minnesota. This includes the following counties: Anoka, Carver, Dakota, Hennepin, Ramsey, 
Scott, Washington and Wright. 

• The nonprofit name must be the official name of the 501(c)(3) organization to be eligible; not an 
• individual. 
• If part of a national organization, the nonprofit should be listed as the local affiliate. 
• Nonprofits that do not have a presence in the market, as determined by SharePoint Credit 

Union, are not eligible. 
• Certain organizations may be excluded at the discretion of SharePoint Credit Union. 
• If you believe your 501(c)(3) nonprofit agency should be included in this program, please contact 

us at marketing@sharepointcu.com. 
• We will no longer accept new charity requests beginning January 15, 2021. 
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